
The Monthly Herald           February  2018  
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

As I write this newsletter we are in the midst of National Lutheran Schools Week.  The Friday of that 

ǿŜŜƪ L ƭŜŘ ŎƘŀǇŜƭ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΩ ǘƛǘƭŜǎΥ ά{ƻƴ ƻŦ 5ŀǾƛŘΦέ  So what is the big deal 

about being the son of the Old Testament King David??  It has to do with a promise that God made to 

YƛƴƎ 5ŀǾƛŘ ƛƴ н {ŀƳǳŜƭΣ ŎƘŀǇǘŜǊ тΦ  5ŀǾƛŘ ǿŀƴǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ŀ άƘƻǳǎŜέ ŦƻǊ DƻŘ όŀ ǘŜƳǇƭŜύΦ  IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ 

God gave His Word to David through Nathan, promising that He (God) was going to establish a 

άƘƻǳǎŜέ όƪƛƴƎŘƻƳύ ŦƻǊ 5ŀǾƛŘΦ 

¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŀ ǇǊƻǇƘŜŎȅ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ 5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ƻŦŦǎǇǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘ ǘƘƛǎ 

ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳΦ  Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀƴ ŜǾŜǊƭŀǎǘƛƴƎ ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳΦ  5ŀǾƛŘΩǎ ƻŦŦǎǇǊƛƴƎ ǿƻǳld sit on the throne forever.  

Indeed, God said: άL ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƙƛǎ ŦŀǘƘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ IŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ƴȅ ǎƻƴΦέ  DƻŘΩǎ ǾŜǊȅ ƻǿƴ {ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ {ƻƴ 

of David would come to establish an everlasting ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƻŦ ǊƛƎƘǘŜƻǳǎƴŜǎǎΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ōƛƎ ŘŜŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ 

is all recorded in 2 Samuel 7. 

With King David and this promise of the Son of David establishing a kingdom being so prominent 

within Biblical truth, this will be the theme of our midweek services during the season of Lent.  The 

ƻǾŜǊŀǊŎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ά! {ǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ¢ǿƻ YƛƴƎǎΦέ  We will take a look at King David as many aspects 

ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ ŦƻǊŜǎƘŀŘƻǿŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ  ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǘǊǳǘƘ ƻŦ DƻŘΩǎ ²ƻǊŘΦ  

See the article about the series later in this newsletter. 

Down through the centuries, Lent has been a time of special devotion, sober reflection on our lives, 

and the strengthening of our lives of repentance and faith.  Ash Wednesday is February 14, which also 

ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ  CƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘΣ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ be in 

worship on Ash Wednesday.  I also want to encourage all to continue to worship during our midweek 

services.  It is a wonderful way to show our special devotion during the season.  There are also special 

Lenten devotional books based on the Psalms, many of which were penned by David. 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘŀǊǘƛƴƎ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нмΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 

Lenten meals preceding the worship services.  It is 

such a blessing to see the fellowship hall full of 

people eating supper together and sharing life 

with one another.  It is a pastoral joy to see many 

people devoting themselves in worship.  Please 

make the commitment to participate in our 

midweek Lenten activities.  If you have never 

participated in the past, this year would be a great 

year to start. 

Blessings in Christ, 

Pastor Bender
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                                        A STORY OF TWO KINGS  

 

Among the kings of Israel, David stands out as perhaps the greatest.  Of David, 

Samuel said:  ñThe Lord has sought out a man after His own heart.ò   David had 

humble beginnings as a shepherd boy, who rose to become a great leader and king 

over Israel.   But David was also a sinner, and his failings are in the Holy Scriptures 

for all to read.  He needed Godôs forgiveness like all of us.  The New Testament 

contains at least 59 references to David, and in most cases they refer to our Lordôs 

identity as a descendant of King David. So often the sick and desperate called out to 

our Lord:  ñJesus, Son of David, have mercy!ò  Jesus is called the ñroot of Jesseò in 

Romans 15:12 (Jesse was Davidôs father).  Yet this son of David is not just a man, 

but the son of God.  Unlike David, Jesus is without sin, and His kingdom is not of 

this world.   Indeed, in Matthew 22, our Lord establishes the fact that David calls 

Him Lord.  In our midweek Lenten services, as well as Palm Sunday, Maundy 

Thursday, and Good Friday, we will compare and contrast King David and Jesus 

Christ, the King of kings.  Itôs A Story Of Two Kings. 
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               All are welcome to come hear Brad Allesô presentation: 

                   "Truth, Post -Modernism, and the Gender Issue"  

for parents, youth, and concerned Christians. Come hear Bradôs response to 

the following questions: What is truth?  What is Post-Modernism?  Can we 

truly choose our gender?  In an age of uncertainty, discover solid answers 

from God's Word and how to respond to these and other issues. Saturday, 

February 3, 2018 @ 9:00am in the Fellowship Hall. Doors open at 8:30am, 

and a continental breakfast will be served. Shelly Mueller will offer childcare. 

Questions please contact Pastor Bender, harold@splwa.org or Stacey Kukor, 

skukor77@yahoo.com. We look forward to seeing you there. 

 Join us for great food and fellowship at our Lenten Dinners! 

A Lenten Meal will be served each Wednesday evening at 4:45pm in 

our Fellowship Hall.  

Hereõs the menu:  

February 21 Baked Potato Soup, rolls with butter, tossed salad, hot  

   dogs, cherry pie bars. 

February 28 Beef Stroganoff, green beans, fruit cup, ice cream  

   sundaes, hotdogs 

March 7  White Chicken Chili, nachos with toppings, corn, rice  

   krispie bars, hotdogs 

March 14 Cheeseburgers, chips, pickles, fresh veggies with dip,  

   chicken nuggets (for kids), chocolate cherry bars 
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We have just begun our study of the Prophet Isaiah.  So it is a great time to join the class. Isaiahôs 

Spirit-inspired writings are just filled with Godôs truth, Godôs words of judgment, but, above all, many 

precious promises and Messianic prophecies that point us to Christ.  Every Christian should treasure 

the truths found in this prophetic book! 

The class meets at 9:15am on Sunday mornings in the fellowship hall.  Coffee and baked goods are an 

added treat!  All members are welcome to join the class! 

This Bible Study group meets Monday mornings at 11:30am in the Instructional Room.   

Class Leader:  Laurel Privatt 

In February we continue our Bible study on three of the ñminorò prophets: Hosea, Joel, and Amos. The 

overall theme of the series is ñFaithfulness and Unfaithfulnessò. Hosea prophesied about the downfall 

of Israel and the captivity of Godôs people. Joel preached judgment so that the people of God would 

repent and to prepare them for the coming of the Christ. Amos has been called ñthe prophet of justice.ò 

Each week we meet from 10:00 AM to 11:30 AM in the Fellowship Hall. Pastor Stanton will lead the 

class. Join us! 

Written to bolster the faith of believers and open hearts and minds to the eternal plans of the almighty 

God, the apostle Paulôs letter to the Ephesians will bless the hearts of all the men who come to study 

these inspired words.   

During the month of February we will be studying the 2
nd

 chapter of the letter.  Ephesians 2:8-9 have 

those blessed words:  ñFor it is by grace you have been saved, through faith ï and this not from 

yourselves, it is the gift of Godðnot by works, so that no one can boast.ò  On the 4
th
 Saturday we 

will begin the 3
rd
 chapter as well.   

We meet on the 2
nd

 and 4
th
 Saturday mornings of each month at 7:00am in the fellowship hall.  It is a 

great way to start your Saturday, breakfast with the guys, prayer, study of Godôs Word . . . and then 

spiritually filled up, you have the rest of the day to enjoy.  We finish up by about 8:15 to 8:30am.  All 

men are welcome to come and grow in faith and learn Godôs Word. 

:  

This in-home Bible study is hosted by German and Heather Sanchez.  It is held on two Saturday 

evenings each month @ 6:00pm. February 3 & 17. You can bring your children with you to the study, 

as arrangements have been made to have someone watch them during the study. The Sanchez family's 

address:  7111 W. Crawford Ave., Milwaukee. Come and grow in faith and fellowship.   

4 



LWML Mite Box Collection  
February 3 & 4 

 

LWML Mite Boxes are located in 
the narthex. All members are 
welcome to use one and 
support our mission grants!

 

 

 

Widows Lunch The next 

Widows Lunch will be on 
Wednesday February 14th at 

11:00 (immediately following our Ash Wednesday 
worship service) at Pallas Restaurant on Hwy 100. 

Quilters   February 5 & 19 at 9:00am and 
February 6 & 20 at 6:00pm. 
If you are interested in the quilting group or have any 
questions, please contact Dawn Ziolecki at 414-841-
6097 or via email at dzwolf2012@gmail.com. 

 

Elizabeth Ministry ~ We have a facebook page for Elizabeth Ministry for our 

church! It is ð St. Paulõs Lutheran Church (@elizabethministrysplcwa). Please 
remember Elizabeth Ministries in your prayers and if you wish to join this group, 
please contact Julie Avila at elizabethministrysplcwa@gmail.com. 

 

Ladies Book Club ~ February 12, 2018 6:30 pm. òStill Life With Bread Crumbsó by 
Anna Quindlen is the book we are reading.  
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Divine Connections Clothing Drive 

We are taking donations for our 

Clothing Drive. You may drop your 

donations off at the Early Childhood 

Center the 3
rd

 Saturday of each 

month from 9:00-11:00. We accept 

clothing for adults and children, all 

sizes and seasons.  

 

tel:(414)%20841-6097
tel:(414)%20841-6097
mailto:dzwolf2012@gmail.com
mailto:elizabethministrysplcwa@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 
Your Groundwork Guatemala team is about to spring back to life! Our next trip to Guatemala will be 
October 20-27, 2018; there will be an informational meeting on January 31 at 6:30 pm in Room 101. 
We are anxious to recruit new members, so if you have any curiosity/interest in joining the mission 
team, plan to attend! You may also address any questions to Lenore VanSanten, or any team 
member. 
 
We are pleased to let you know that we have a new student, Bryan Alexander, who will be a senior in 
high school this year. Our previous high school student, Marvin Joel, has transferred to a specialty 
high school, and his family is now able to support him. Bryanôs graduation will pretty much coincide 
with our October visit, so we may be able to celebrate this milestone with him. 
 
Please plan to attend a fundraiser at Portilloôs on 84th and Layton, February 7 from 5-8 pm. 20% of 
your tab will benefit the Groundwork team. See the notice elsewhere in this Herald for further details.  

 
 

Guatemalan coffee...  

St. Paul's Groundwork Guatemala team plans to return to 

Guatemala in October, and wi ll begin their fund raising efforts 

by taking orders for Godoy's Guatemalan coffee and chocolate 

covered espresso beans.  

 Order forms are available at the Welcome Center and elevator area. There is 

a description of each roast on the order form.  

 Contact Jo e Ross joeyross0412@sbcglobal.net  or (414) 793 - 7707 with questions or your 

order if  not done on the form. Pay  when receiving the coffee or chocolate espresso 

beans.  

Orders will be accepted through Sunday F ebruary 25 th  with a projected 

delivery of early March.  

________________________________________________________________________ 

 

                    Special VVootteerr ss  MM eeeett iinngg                     

                   Sunday February 4, 2018 at 9:15am 

    We will be voting on a candidate for our new ECC Director.                 

     Bios of the candidates are in the narthex & by the elevator.  
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ñ..that you, being rooted and grounded in love, my have strength to 
comprehend with all the saints what is the breadth and length and height 
and depth and to know the love of Christ that surpasses knowledge, that 
you may be filled with all the fullness of God.ò  Ephesians 3: 17b-19 
 

Februaryôs hymn of the month, LSB 535, ñHow Wide the Love of Christò, expands on the above Bible verse 
helping us to grow in our understanding of the love of Christ.  Christôs love for us surpasses anything we can 
imagine. 
 

1. How wide the love of Christ!  It knows not class or race 
    But holds our one humanity within its broad embrace. 

 
 2.  How long the love of Christ!  Its patience will not cease  
      Until this broken world is bound in everlasting peace 
 
 3.  How high the love of Christ!  Beyond all thought is soars,  
      And yet upon our passing lives, unmeasured mercy pours 
 
 4.  How deep the love of Christ, Descending to a cross!  
      He bears within His wounded hands, all human pain and loss. 
 
 5.  All praise to You, O Christ, For love whose depth and height, 
      Whose length and breadth fill time and space with endless life and light!  [Herman G. Stuempfle, Jr] 
 
What amazing words to ponder as we sing and continue to grow in our faith in Christ, our never-ending loving 
God! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As many of you may be aware, the 

Lutheran High School Association has 

been in the process of opening a 

commercial Thrift Store where the 

profits would directly benefit our three 

Lutheran High Schools. We are pleased 

to share that we have secured a store 

location (3125 S. 108 th  St, West Allis, 

WI 53227) and have been working with 

the City to obtai n an occupancy permit 

to open the store in February.  

If you would like to volunteer at the 

store please email the recently hired 

manager Dorrae Moonen at 

dmoonen@lhsagm.org.  
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Sharing Godôs Bounty  
Christôs Love Compels Us 

ñFor Christôs love compels us, because we are convinced that one died for all, 

therefore all died. And he died for all, that those who live should no longer live for 

themselves but for him who died for them and was raised againò (2 Corinthians 5:14-15).  

Some sons disobey their fathers. Others obey unwillingly with arguing and complaining, 

resentful of their fathersô authority. Still others are compliant, but are there any who would be 

as submissive as Jesus was to his Fatherôs will? ñ. . . yet not my will, but yours be done,ò Jesus 

prayed in the Garden of Gethsemane (Luke 22:42). Carrying out his Fatherôs will was no easy 

task, but, because his love for us is as great as the Fatherôs, he was willing to win our salvation 

for us by carrying out the plan the Triune God had established before the foundations of the 

world were laid. It was his love for us that caused Christ to give his very life so that we, who 

were dead in sin, might be alive forevermore in him. 

There is nothing we can do to earn this love; there is nothing we can do to ñpay him back.ò 

The Christian life of stewardship is a response to his love. His love compels us to respond by 

loving him first and best and loving others as ourselves. His love compels us to provide for our 

pastors, teachers, and missionaries who work to bring the Gospel to the world for which he died 

(1 Corinthians 9:9-12). His love compels us to look after the widow and the orphan (James 

1:27). His love compels us to feed the hungry, extend hospitality to the homeless, clothe the 

destitute, and visit the prisoner (Matthew 25:37-40). 

Stewardship is the use of life and all of lifeôs resources in response to the grace of God in 

our lives, poured out in service to others, even as Christ poured out his lifeblood for us. The 

prophet Micah clarifies to us what God requires of us: ñTo act justly and to love mercy and to 

walk humbly with your Godò (Micah 6:8b). These are not attitudes we can work up of our own 

accord. Only as we are renewed daily through Word and Sacrament can we respond to this great 

love of Christ and respond in joyful service and generous giving that please God. 

Taking a seat opposite the treasury, Jesus observed the crowd putting money into the 

collection box. Many of the wealthy put in sizable amounts; but one poor widow came and 

put in two small copper coins worth about a cent. He called his disciples over and told 

them: ñI want you to observe that this poor widow contributed more than all the others who 

donated to the treasury. They gave from their surplus wealth, but she gave from her want, 

all that she had to live on.ò Mark 12:41-44 
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Greetings to you in the name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.   

St. Paul's Lutheran School offers students a great education with the incorporation of Christian 

teachings and practices throughout its program.  It is a great place where students can live out 

their faith through helping others.  All of our students perform service projects at a variety of 

places in many different ways to the service of others.  It is a great way to share our faith.  Not 

only do we help others with our talents, but the students get to participate in a variety of co- and 

extra-curricular activities.  We have sports, National Junior Honor Society, Geography Bee, 

Spelling Bee, band, choir, art, all in concert with our regular course offerings.  St. Paul's has 

dedicated teachers that provide an excellent Christian learning environment for all of our 

students.  Our faculty and staff give of themselves in so many ways each and every day.  You 

don't have to look far, or go back in history, or explore other schools to see what a blessing it is 

to have these wonderful teachers and support staff in place at our school RIGHT NOW.  These 

teachers are able to take secular items that our students are exposed to (e.g. - social media, 

evolution, relationships), and teach them what the Bible says about these items and how to 

address them from a Christian perspective.  That is why we have a Lutheran School with 

Christian Teachers - to train children in the way they should go - now and in their future.  We 

are all in the world, but not of the world.  Praise God for the many opportunities offered at St. 

Paul's Lutheran School for our students and their families. 

You want to take part in this?  The time is now to enroll for the 2018-19 

school year.  Check out this link - http://www.splswa.com/forms-manuals-

publications.html for information about our school program.  If you have 

any questions about our school, or you know of someone who would like to 

learn more about our school, please contact me (principal@splcwa.org). 

Thank you for all of your support, prayers, and financial gifts that are offered to not just keep 

our school program going, but to make it excel as we prepare out students now for their future.  

We have much more work to do, but with your help and God's guidance, we will continue 

moving forward. 

Yours in Christ, 

Rick Schneider 

Principal 

 

9 



 

 

 

Sr. High News 

February 3 @ 8:30am in the Fellowship Hall:  

Brad Alles ɀ Ȱ4ÒÕÔÈȟ 0ÏÓÔ-Modernismȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ 'ÅÎÄÅÒ )ÓÓÕÅȱ 

Parents and Youth are both invited and encourage to come and here Brad Alles address some 

of the most critical issues Christians are facing in our culture.  Brad speaks in a very winsome, 

engaging, and even humorous way, yet cuts to the heart of these challenging issues of our 

day.  Other members are also welcome to attend.  Doors will open at 8:30am and a 

Continental Breakfast will be served.  Presentation will begin at 9:00am.  Come and be 

blessed!. 

February 17 @ 6:15pm in the Fellowship Hall: Trivia Night Fundraiser 

We are hoping that both Parents and Youth will be involved in this fun, 

fundraising event.  There are two ways to be involved: 1) Get a team of six to 

eight people together and compete, or 2) be ready to help out where needed.  

Cost per participant is $10 and we will be serving a pizza dinner along with 

snacks.  Contact Kelly Crist (414-559-9122) for further questions or information.  

 

February 23-25: Boys Basketball Tournament 

Remember those days when you attended St. 0ÁÕÌȭÓ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ÌÏÏËÅÄ ÆÏÒ×ÁÒÄ 

with anticipation to the tournament weekend?  Why not relive those days by 

ÃÏÍÉÎÇ ÏÕÔ ÁÎÄ ÒÏÏÔÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ 0ÁÎÔÈÅÒȭÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÏÕÒÎÁÍÅÎÔ ÈÏÓÔÅÄ ÁÔ 3ÔȢ 0ÁÕÌȭÓȦ  

Hope to see you there! 

 

Jr. High News 

Watch future church bulletins and the school newsletter for details on up-coming events.  

 

 

 
         

 
 

                    Renewed in Christ        Hope Å Strength Å Soar 
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Milwaukee Lutheran High School Drama ñAll the Great Books (Abridged)ò  

February 2 & 3 at 7:00pm. Contact Brian Forke at bforke@milwaukeelutheran.org or 

call 414-461-6000 for more information. 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Thank you Mr. Haas  
            

     For all you do for all of us!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Have you ever considered becoming a pastor or deaconess? If so, Rev. Bill Wrede 
from Concordia Seminary, St. Louis would like to meet with you at 
Concordia University Mequon on February 5 & 6. Rev. Wrede is 
interested in meeting with prospective students of all ages, elementary 
school age through adults. Appointments are individual, informal, and 
family/friends are welcome to come with you. Appointments are not 

necessary but encouraged. If you are interested in scheduling a specific time, please 
contact Rev. Wrede at 314-505-7221 or wredew@csl.edu. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 14, 2018                 
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